
 
 
 

City of Bloomington Commission on the Status of Children and Youth 
Meeting Minutes- January 17, 2017 

 
Commissioners Present: Matt Hanauer, Julie Warren, Fiora Pizzo, Donna Bernens-Kinkead, 
Georg’ann Cattelona and Amy Makice. 
 
Regrets: Isadore Torry and Erin Predmore 
 
Guest: Anzi Falchetti, Community and Family Resources Department Intern 
 
City Staff Liaison: Nancy Woolery 
 
Meeting called to order by Julie Warren at 5:30 pm. 
 
• Additional Agenda Items  

o The commission discussed revisiting their mission at the March meeting as to the 
direction they would like to go.  Georg’ann and Amy will facilitate the discussion.  

• Approval of Minutes 
o A motion was made to approve the December 2016 minutes by Fiora Pizzo and 

seconded by Donna Bernens-Kinkead, unanimously approved.     
• Staff Liaison Report 

o Nancy reminded the commissioners to reapply for the commission if their term 
expired and they would like to continue serving.  

• BTCC Update  
o Reminder that the Building Thriving and Compassionate Communities (BTCC) 

Primary Prevention Training will take place at the next meeting on February 21st and 
last approximately two hours. 

There will be a BTCC cross section team meeting on January 26, 2017 from 12pm-2pm at the 
Banneker Center to discuss social environmental factors within the community.  There will be 
another meeting sponsored by both BTCC and the Achieve group scheduled for February 9th 
from 10am-12pm at City Hall Council Chambers.  BTCC has information from their data walk 
available on their website.  The data walk display featured infographics and maps that provided a 
snapshot of local and regional data that both reflect and shape childhood conditions 

• End of year report 
o The commission discussed writing and presenting a year-end report to the 

Bloomington City Council.  Julie and Nancy will work on the report.   
 
 



• Spring Awareness Campaign 
o The spring awareness campaign will be revisited in March.  Nancy will check with 

the Commission on the Status of Black Males and the Commission on Hispanic and 
Latino Affairs on their interest in collaborating with an event/project.    

• Learning Project Presentation for March meeting 
o Nancy will forward information to the commissioners about the project.   

• Announcements 
o No announcements were made. 

• Motion to end meeting 
o  Fiora Pizzo motioned to end the meeting, Donna Bernens-Kinkead seconded, and the 

commission unanimously approved. 
 
Next Meeting- March 21st, 2017, City Hall Hooker Room, Suite 245. 
 


